# PTHS PTSA

Meeting Minutes - May 12, 2016

#### Attendance 20

# CALL TO ORDER/OPENING-PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE by Mary Pat DeRienzo at 9:05 AM

Junior Class Report

-The Junior class thanked the class officers (Erin Baker, Kelly Bergman, Nick DiGiorgio, Hunter Stevick) for the prom ticket sales and brought food to the PTSA meeting.

## President's Report - Mary Pat DeRienzo

- -Mary Pat thanked the 2015-2016 board members for their service this school year.
- -Thank you to the Committee Chair for Prom tickets sales.
- -Thank you to Student Ambassadors for all you do.
- -Thank you to concession volunteers.
- -Donation towards Academic Enrichment fund was successful with concession stand money earned. Items donated were 25 Dell Chrome Books at cost of \$8,962.50; TV in counseling office which is helpful for student announcements at cost of \$299.00 and a fusion wall mount for the TV at cost of \$188.79; Replacement TV for the Library to show announcements at cost of \$1,071.75 and a rolling cart for the TV at cost of \$749.00. Total amount of education enrichment donation was \$11,271.04. Motion from floor for donated items. Lori Strennen made the first motion. Gina Wells seconded the motion. There was a brief discussion about the donated funds. All in attendance were in favor of the motion.

## Treasure's Report - Tina Owsiany

- -Update on the April payment for Character Counts and the May payment for Teacher Appreciation.
- -Update on Membership: 2 new members, a student and a parent
- -Motion needed to nominate an Audit Committee. Three people needed. Jodi Hannah made the first motion. Sarah Lindsay seconded the motion. Third motion made by Cathy Vargo.
- -Motion to elect Audit Committee. Margaret Rauscher made the first motion. Kelly Trupiano seconded the motion. All in attendance were in favor of the motion.

# Secretary's Report - Kathy LaBellarte

-Minutes from the April 14, 2016 meeting were presented and where approved as submitted.

# NHS Co-Sponsor Report - Debbie Kendrick

-Discussed application process for member selection. Selection process follows national guidelines. Students not accepted can ask why not approved. Student can appeal to Mrs. Pavlik but she cannot override faculty council decision. If there was a procedural error, faculty council has to reevaluate application. Mrs. Pavlik picks the faculty council members. Any Junior that wants to be an officer needs to give a letter of intent to Mrs. Kendrick. Get inducted end of Sophomore year.

# Guest Speaker - Police Chief Harry Fruecht and Officer Doug Grimes

- -Police Chief retiring this year. Attendees thanked him for his service to Peters Township.
- -Discussed the prom: there will be breathalyzers on hand, 4 city police officers at the venue (PT officers have no arrest powers in the city limits).
- -Discussed driving program in Cranberry, PA. Four sessions over a two day period. Free program.
- -Discussed kids using fake IDs. Kids bought them for \$65 by sending their information to China but IDs were intercepted by police. Once the IDs are in the kids hands, it's a crime.
- -Discussed using Narcan. Used by police officers to stop heroine overdose. There are two dispensers, one jab in the thigh and the other is an aerosol for the nose.
- -There was a question and answer period between those in attendance and the police chief.

### Guidance Report - Heather Wawrzeniak

- -Gave update on testing/exams.
- -Senior scholarship information used for commencement and senior awards.
- -Eighth grade move up day is June 22

#### Principal's Report-Lori Pavlik

- -Thank you to all for everything done to support school this year and for the Academic Enrichment gifts for the students.
- -Discussed testing schedule, graduation, and end of year events.
- -Officer Stevick is a good resource for our building. He talks to the kids. Parents can call him.
- -One more ALICE training.
- -Discussed educational trip forms process and makeup/testing center set aside for exams missed.

## 1st Vice President Report- Cindy Chapman

- -Thank you Mrs. Pavlik for the year.
- -Prom tickets are still sold by teachers if someone still wants to go. Approximately 563 sold.
- -Senior Breakfast is June 8th. Continental breakfast sponsored by PTSA.

### 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President Report - Michelle Jones

-Nothing to report.

#### 3<sup>rd</sup> Vice President Report - Serena King

-Nothing to report.

#### Old Business-

-No Old Business

#### **New Business-**

-No New Business

#### **MEETING ADJORNED AT 11:03 AM**

Submitted by Kathy LaBellarte

Kathy LaBellarte